Fort Smith Antigue Automobile Club

Membership Meeting

September 15, 2016

Twenty members gathered at Creekmore Park for our monthly membership meeting and cake auction.

President Jim Baldwin called our meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Valorie Albertson volunteered to serve as Secretary for the remainder of the year.
Carl Albertson opened the meeting with prayer.

The secretary’s report for July was read by Valorie Albertson.

The treasurer’s report was read by Ron Plunkett with an ending balance of $1,172.47.
President Jim Baldwin reported on his current health issues an upcoming surgery.

A discussion was held concerning an alternate meeting place or time.

Jerry Boyd will contact the Park Administration for information on the future plans for

the Market held at Creekmore Park since it conflicts with the club meeting night.

President Jim Baldwin asked Jerry Boyd to chair a committee to propose candidates
for the 2016 officers positions.

The club received their parking permit from the Petit Jean Fall Swap Meet. Harold Yates
plans to attend and will the hold the permit.

Donna Redding reported on the Eureka Springs Tour. Seven vehicles from FSAAC participated.
The club received a “Best Club Participation” plaque, Dwight and Helen Mantooth

received a 1st place plague in the Truck Division, and Gwen DeArmond received a

$100.00 gift certificate. A great time was had by all those who attended.

The Christmas Party discussion was tabled until the October meeting.

Don and Donna Redding volunteered to lead the Nursing Home Tour on Saturday,
Oct. 1st beginning with Breakfast at The Egg and | at 8:00, followed by a drive to
Peach Tree Village at 9:30, then to Methodist Nursing Home and finishing at Ashton Place.

Jerry Boyd suggested in lieu of the cake auction, each couple in attendance donate $10.00
toward the club treasury. The club members agreed unanimously.

Donna Redding announced the Branson Car Auction on October 14th and 15th.
They will be going on Friday the 14th and returning home on the 16th. If anyone is interested
in attending, contact her for more information.

Donna Redding made a motion to move the Pot Luck meal normally in October to the
November 17th meeting night at 6:30 p.m. Carolyn Johnson seconded the motion and it carried.



Jerry Boyd, Committee Chairman, recommended the following club members serve as the 2016 officers:
Jerry Boyd-President, Jay Wells-Vice President, Valorie Albertson-Secretary, and Carolyn Johnson-
Newletter.

The club will vote on the recommendation at the November meeting.

Harold Yates volunteered to fill in for June Boyd at the October meeting by providing the refreshments.

Harold Yates made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Jerry Boyd. The motion carried.

The club members enjoyed a variety of cakes and added $125.00 to the treasury.

Valorie Albertson
Club Secretary



